Chattisham & Hintlesham Parish Council
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF CHATTISHAM AND HINTLESHAM PARISH COUNCIL HELD AT THE COMMUNITY HALL MEETING ROOM ON THURSDAY 10th December 2015

----------------------------------------------------

PRESENT:  Stephanie Coupland (chair), Diane Chase, David Marsh, Peter Eaton, Ben Cox, Ian Bryce, John Whyman, Chris Leney, Jamie Bostock, Stuart Kellett, Debbie Archer
Parish Clerk: Samantha Barber.
County Councillor: David Busby
District Councillors:   Nick Ridley, Barry Gasper 
Members of the Public:   4
1. Apologies for Absence
Frances Self
2. To approve the minutes of the meeting dated 12th November 2015
The minutes had been circulated to all councillors and were approved by Ian Bryce and seconded by Diane Chase. The minutes were signed by Stephanie Coupland

3. Declaration of Interest of any item on the Agenda

No declarations were made

4. Matters arising from the Minutes dated 12th November 2015:
Yellow Lines – the Parish Council continue to monitor the situation but at present have no updates from SCC Highways as to when the yellow lines outside the school will be installed.

Community Achievement Awards – Unfortunately there had been no nominations this year. 

Footpath Chattisham Hall – A letter has been written to the owners of the hall to remove the styles by the Rights of Way department at SCC.

MUGA – The group formed to look at the installation of a multi-use games area will report back to the parish council their progress in February 2016.

Duke Street – Baalams Yard. The clerk had contacted Babergh DC regarding whether there were any planning conditions which may control the lorry movements at the yard which are disturbing for residents. After some investigation it was confirmed that the yard is being operated within the terms of its licence and that if there are any excessive noise issues particularly at night then the best thing would be to contact the Environmental Team at Babergh with times and details.

Broadband – Unfortunately no progress can be made until the relevant people have obtained a Broadband Ariel. 
5. Adjournment for Reports from County and District Councillors, Police and Comments from Residents

County – Dave Busby had attended a SCC Council meeting on the 10th of Decemebr where discussions took place about cuts to the Arts. Broadband was discussed in particular satellite broadband which is the preferred option for SCC where grants are available however it would appear that satellite broadband is not an ideal solution. Highways was raised and the lack of response from SCC 

District – Clr Nick Ridley reported the following. The Wolsey Grange planning decision was discussed. The application was refused on design and it is likely that it will be appealed. The Belstead House/Meadows application was passed. There are many issues and concerns surrounding the decision, and the way in which the planning meeting was conducted. These issues will be followed up. There followed a lengthy discussion about planning decisions, planning committee meetings and the way in which decisions are made. The competence of planning officers and various other ‘experts’ was bought into question. Council Tax will probably go up by 2% for the first time in many years. Parking is being looked at in terms of charging a nominal fee at car parks which currently have free parking. Discussions are still going on about the site for Babergh/Mid Suffolk it is thought that the move may be made to Needham Market. CIL is likely to be adopted in January 2016

 Public – A resident spoke about the planning in Duke Street for eight houses. Parking in Duke Street is an issue with vehicles parking on the pavement. The police will be notified by the clerk. The application at Duke Street will be heard at the planning committee meeting on the 23rd of December and the Parish Council will be represented. 

6. Planning.
At the planning meeting on Thursday 26th November the following decisions were made.

B/15/01512 – 2 Park Farm Cottages, Back Road, Hintlesham – Erection of front porch

No objections or comments.

B/15/01561 – Chattisham Hall, Mill Lane, Chattisham – Listed Building Consent, internal and external alterations.

No comments or objections were made regarding the internal alterations however the council objected to the removal of the dog kennel as it is in the curtilage of a listed building and also to the removal of the planter over the front door. There was also concern over bricks for the new wall, ie the colour should be in keeping with existing walls again because of the listed building status.

7. Reports from Parish Councillors
David Marsh and Ian Bryce attended the recent fringe meeting about Wolsey Grange and reiterated that it is important that the individual parishes continue to work together. 

Community Council – Thanks were paid to Ian Bryce for clearing the leaves. Sunday 13th will be another working party clearing the wooded area.

8. Discuss Budget for 2016/17

The budget was discussed and the council considered that it would be prudent to increase the precept by 2% for the first time in a number of years and also decided to increase the clerk’s salary by 2%. The Parish Council wish to continue to support various community projects and groups in the villages and costs for various services continue to rise. The forms will be completed at the January meeting 

9. Finance
The following cheques were approved by the Council and signed.

100889

S Barber


Clerk Salary/Treas Allow

£204.20

100890

S Coupland

Chairs Allowance


£50.00

100891

SLCC


Subscription


£29.00

100892

Hint & Chatt PCC
Grass Cutting Grant

£360.00

100893

Hint & Chatt CC

Hall Lunch Grant


£100.00

100894

Comm Action Suff
Insurance


£194.99
10. Correspondence
The clerk had been contacted by a resident who had experienced an incident of a bus not stopping at the Silver Hill stop at 4.30pm when it was almost dark. Having spoken to the bus company the driver stated that he did not see anyone at the stop and the resident enquired whether a light could be placed at the stop to ensure this does not happen again. After much discussion it was decided that it was likely (and the clerk will confirm this) that SCC Highways would not support the installation of a light and the cost to the Parish Council would be much too high for it to be a consideration especially as no other incidences have been reported.  
11. Any Other Business/Items for Next Agenda

SALC – The question of whether belonging to SALC was of benefit to the Council was discussed. A request would be made to include S106 on the next SALC meeting agenda 

There being no further business the meeting closed at 20.56pm

